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Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

 
ADVICE 
Issued by Mackay Maritime Region on 1 May 2025 

Area:             Central Queensland

Locality: Brampton Island

Activity: Prescribed burning

Mariners are advised that:  
 
Queensland Parks and Wildlife Service (QPWS) will be conducting a planned burn on Brampton Island from 1200 
Monday 5 May 2025 to 1200 Sunday 11 May 2025. Operations are weather dependent.  

The planned burns will be conducted day and night as part of the annual hazard reduction/conservation 
management program for parks and forests. As a result, smoke and fire will be seen in Brampton Island 
National Park and mariners should navigate the area with caution. 
 
 
Brampton Island 
 
Latitude 20° 49.360’S 
 
Longitude 149° 16.094’E 
 
 
 
 
Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA2020  datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Mackay Regional Harbour Master’s office: 

      Phone 07 4944 3700  Email: vtshaypoint@msq.qld.gov.au 

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Mackay) - Maritime Safety Queensland 

 


